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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Acting Director
Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No.:148-A
Committee: Governmental Operations


	Title:   A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to increasing independent expenditure disclosure requirements.


	Sponsor(S): By Council Members Lander, Torres, Chin, Cumbo, Levine, Menchaca, Johnson, Miller, Reynoso,  Van Bramer, Kallos, and Rosenthal.


	Summary of Legislation:  Proposed Int. No. 148-A has two primary components: 1) requiring more detailed disclosure to the Campaign Finance Board (CFB) on the sources of funding for independent expenditures by requiring that the “owners, partners, board members, and officers” of, and large contributors to, the donating entity be reported by the independent expenditure-making entity; and 2) requiring communications financed by independent expenditure-making entity to include expanded disclosures, such as the top donors to the organization making the independent expenditure and a link to a website with more information about the spender.



	Effective Date:    This local law would take effect one year after its enactment, provided, that the CFB will take such actions, including the promulgation of rules, as are necessary for timely implementation of this local law.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A


	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY 16
FY Succeeding

Effective FY 17
Full Fiscal

Impact FY 16
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:    This legislation would have no impact on City expenditures since existing CFB resources would be used to complete any additional requirements created by this local law.
   

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:     N/A


	Source of Information: New York City Finance Division

	Estimate Prepared By: John Russell, Principal Financial Legislative Analyst
Estimate Reviewed By:  Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Finance Counsel

	Legislative history:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on March 12, 2014 as Intro. No.148 and referred to the Committee on Governmetal Operations.  On April 25, 2014 the Committee on Governmental Operations held a hearing on Intro. 148, an amendment was offered, and the legislation was laid over.  The Committee will vote on the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 148-A on August 20, 2014 and upon  successful vote, Proposed Intro. No. 148-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 21, 2014. 
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